
MAY 2023

Over 75 Years Promoting Conservation

The SSA Monthly meeting for May will be held on Thursday, May 4, 
2023 at 7:30 pm at the Clubhouse.  All are welcome. Our Annual Chili 
Night will happen as part of this meeting.  You are welcome to show 

off your culinary skills.  Those of us, like me, pay $5 to enjoy someone 
else’s cooking.  

 
Guest Speaker: Chuck Cannon will make a presentation 

Title: “Shooting for Health and Fitness.”  
Summary: How training goals for “Better Shooting” is more than just pulling 
a trigger and can be the motivator for better physical and mental health hab-

its in life.“ That which is never measured, simply cannot be improved”.   
And it doubles as an intro to “Cabin Fever Challenge Training Day”   

To be held on SSA 3 Range July ?? 2023.
 

President’s Report 
Welcome to all and bring on summer. We have a few events coming up with 
our May the 4 th General Meeting being our Annual Chili, Stew, Soup eve-
ning for our Culinary experts to showcase their concoctions. I recommend 
all to try to get out to this meeting as we have a lot of fun at this one. We 
will follow with our June General meeting, more to follow. I hope some of 

you had success last weekend asthe streams opened up, weather was not 
cooperative but most anglers can handle the challenge. We held our Annu-
al Earth Day clean up in Owen Sound Saturday, April 22, the turnout was 

good with therain, and cold that pelted those in attendance. Thanks to Miller 
Waste, City of Owen Sound, and Coca Cola who donated some drinks for 

attendees and to those of you who helped. John Ford just about filled
up his pickup truck with litter he picked up. Thanks also to Gary Legate who 
tended the BBQ to feed Chris Geberdt and a few others during this event. 

As always, we are always looking for new good ideas and volunteer help in 
property cleanup, maintenance and general operations.  

Enjoy and Stay Safe.
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https://www.sydenhamsportsmen.com/


Memberships 

We would be happy to process any SSA Memberships for 2023 at the  
meeting.
 
 
Boat Draw Ticket Sales are Ramping up 
 
Al Smith is asking for your help in selling Boat Draw Tickets again in 
2023.  Please contact him at 519-387-9666 or  
allanswoodworks4@gmail.com    Your help is much appreciated.

SSA Club Awards 

Mike Thompson, Al Smith and I have been working on these hunting 
and fishing contests. We have made a start on having the rules and 
applications posted on our website. If you go to our website and click 
on the membership button, you will see them. https://www.sydenham-
sportsmen.com/members/club-awards/ We also have paper appli-
cations at the club house bulletin board.   One cardinal rule is that 
these entries must come from Grey or Bruce counties and must be 
harvested by current 2023 club members. First, we have the Big Fish 
awards. They include Chinook Salmon, Rainbow Trout, Brown Trout 
and Brook Trout. We have trophies for Adults, Students and Juniors 
in these categories. In each case, you complete an application form, 
which we have available on our website. You are required to measure 
the fork length and girth, take a photo on your phone and have a wit-
ness. You can release the fish and still enter it. We also have a Best 
Buck contest, where the antlers will need to be measured using the 
Boone and Crockett criteria. Finally, we have a Best Turkey Trophy. 
Another category of the Awards programme is the Hard Luck award. 
Some of you will remember the great fun we had at the Awards Cer-
emony with Fred Geberdt regaling us with stories about the Hard 
Luck winners. We have 2 awards for this category. First and Second 
place. If you have incidents to share about this, please send them to 
Al Smith allanewoodworks4@gmail.com Mike Thompson will receive 
your entries, His email is bigmikeyt1@hotmail.com We hope to have 
members enter in these contests in 2023 and would try to answer any 
questions you would have. John Ford, johnrichardford5@gmail.com
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Sydenham Sportsmen’s
Association 

President: Scott Grimoldby 

First Vice President:
Chris Geberdt 

Second Vice President:
Bill Douglas 

Past President: Mike Prevost 

Recording Secretary:  
Allan Smith 

Treasurer:  
Dimitrious Geberdt 

Directors:
John Ford, Jay Murdoch.
Jim Hastie, Dave McKinnon, 
Joe Gray, Trevor Dollmaier,  
Craig Geberdt, and Scott 
Millar, Wayne Gallaugher, Ken 
Miersch, Mike Thompson, 
Gord Fraser 
 

Please inform John Ford 
if your address, phone 

number, or, email has any 
changes!
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Youth Expo is being organized for 2023

We’ve happy to announce that the Youth Expo from prepandemic is back. Nancy Griffin, from Saugeen 
Valley is the co-ordinator. Again the SSA property will be the site and the date is ‘Saturday, June 10. The 
Wildlife Committee would like to organize a Robin Rooster construction activity for the youth. Bob Hunt 
has informed me that he has all the parts ready to do this. What we need are 6 volunteers to make this a 
success. If you are interested, would you please call or email me, John Ford, 226-664-0960 or johnrich-
ardford5@gmail.com 

Gate Keys
Current gate keys are now available at Watsons Tackle House in Owen Sound, at the  Warmup 
Shack for those involved in Shotgun Sports and at Club meeting.
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Fellow shooters,

Dean Herzberg will be at Sydenham again this year for skeet clinics. This years dates are May 12-14th. 
If you are interested in this event contact him direct, all info is provided in the flyer. This will be the sixth 
year he has come here, so come out and improve your game! His program has helped many at the club, 
our own Dave MacKinnon is the 2022 12ga provincial champion! Mike Thompson.
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Shooting Sports Committee and Range update 
 
This short update will focus on what events are new or starting again (or new) for the month of 
May. 
 
We are using the All Events Calendar on the SSA Website as our primary source of event and 
course information (including when ranges are closed) so check it before you visit the ranges:
https://www.sydenhamsportsmen.com/calendar/ 
 
Also, if you have any questions about the ranges (ie. What firearms you can or cannot use) or 
training courses– we want you to know that you can reach out to any of us on the Range Com-
mittee at any time. Our individual contact info is also on the SSA Website:
https://www.sydenhamsportsmen.com/committies/shooting-sports-advisory-committee/ 
 
The Defensive Pistol Action group begins their summer practice schedule on May 02 nd . They 
practice on the first and third Tuesday of every month for the summer, from 5:30 pm until sunset. 
If you are interested in trying this shooting discipline or have questions reach out to Jeff Caldwell 
at jrc870@gmail.com.

The first Interclub Trap event of 2023 will be finished by the time you read this newsletter. The 
second date will be hosted on May 13 th at the Blue Ridge Club ranges, and on Saturday May 
27 th we will be hosting this social trap shooting event at our own ranges here at the SSA. 
 
Sporting Clays gets started this month on both May 7 th and May 22 nd . Online registration 
only – follow the link on the All Events Calendar. Ammunition has been hard (and expensive!) 
to find this year – a reminder that we now have 20 ga. and 12 ga. ammunition for sale for these 
events. One of the benefits to being a member is access to affordable ammunition right here at 
your own club.  
 
The Sporting clays course this year will use the main trap/skeet field as one of the stations for 
all of the sporting clays events – which means we should have some new and exciting targets to 
shoot at each time in the large window of “sky.” If you are a trap-shooter any of these Sundays 
when Sporting Clays is open you will be shooting at the upper trap field on these days. Check 
the calendar!  
 
Courses, Courses, and more training Courses. 

Thank you to all the member volunteers who have stepped up in the last 2 years to participate in
training courses to get members access to the different ranges at our club. This group of volun-
teers is growing again, and we have lots to update you on. In the past at the SSA there was an 
“exemption” process for new members who were trained in their professional duties to carry and 
use a firearm (typically a holstered handgun – police or security officer.) 

As a club - we cannot provide an “exemption” to training – BUT - We have clarified what this 
training needs to look like are can tell you we are working on a “short course” format that would 
greatly streamline the process to get these professionals access to our handgun range. The 
Short Course will be focused on individuals who are currently carrying a holstered firearm in 
their professional duties and will certify you for using the handgun range with your holster all in 
one “short” course. Stay Tuned.  
 
There will be a Handgun Range Safety Course on May 14th , registration is now open on the 
SSA website on the All Events Calendar.
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Shooting Sports Committee and Range update (cont.)

There will be a Club Holster Course and a 100 yard range safety course in June. Dates are 
still to be determined – keep an eye on the All Events Calendar. 
 
If you are a new member and have not yet taken your SSA Orientation Course – remember that 
you need to take this course before using any of the Ranges. Reach out to Jay Murdoch if you 
still want to take this orientation. 

YOUTH EXPO DAY at the SSA– On June 10 th the SSA will be co-hosting a youth expo day 
where we are hosting approximately 60 kids to experience events that will include .22 rimfire 
shooting on two of our ranges. We are looking for a few more volunteers to help some of these 
kids learn to shoot. You will be responsible for supervising one .22 rifle (your own or one of the 
club youth rifles) on one lane only. 

Good camaraderie and lunch provided. Reach out to Jay if you are interested in helping with 
this. To finish – (yes) this sounds like a broken record – but its TRUE that everything that hap-
pens at this club gets done by volunteers. All the grass cutting, setting targets for sporting clays, 
cleaning and fixing target backers at all the ranges, organizing events, etc. etc. (the list is long) 
gets done my members. 
 
THANK YOU to everyone who does come and help out. If you haven’t volunteered yet – please 
consider coming out and helping with something. We have lots of little projects that need to be 
done to keep the club (and ranges) in working order.

 

 


